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March 26, 2019

The Honorable David L. Norquist

Under Secretary of Defense, Comptroller
and Chief Financial Officer

U.S. Department of Defense

Washington, D.C. 20301

Dear Mr. Norquist:

WILLIAM M. “MAC" THORNBERRY, TEXAS,
RANKING MEMBER

JOE WILSON, SOUTH CAROLINA

ROB BISHOP, UTAH

MICHAEL R. TURNER, OHIO
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PAUL ARCANGELI, STAFF DIRECTOR

The House Committee on Armed Services has completed its review of the proposed

reprogramming request FY 19-01 RA. This reprogramming action would transfer approximately
$1.0 billion among fiscal year 2019 appropriations.

The committee denies this request. The committee does not approve the proposed use of
Department of Defense funds to construct additional physical barriers and roads or install
lighting in the vicinity of the United States border.

AS:msh

Sincerely,

(L34

Adam Smith
Chairman



